P-15-088

Mrs J. Lishman Morgelyn McFarlands Down St Marys Isles of Scilly TR210NS 05/11/15



Dear Mrs Walton,

I am writing in response to the letter you sent whilst I was away, regarding Pendrathen Quarry. I have lived in McFarlands Down for 30 years and before that at Bants Carn (now known as Standing Stone)

I do not object to the use of the quarry per se but I have grave doubts about the plans for its future use and its impact on McFarlands Down.(is this not an A.O.N.B.area?)

The heavy machinery going to and from the quarry in the last year or so has definitely had a detrimental impact on the road. It is in a worse state than I can ever remember. Some quite large stones have been loosened and it is dangerous in places.

I would like to know who will be responsible for future damage to the road surface? Who will be responsible for possible litigation from visitors injuring themselves? How much more heavy traffic can we expect in future?

Prior to 2012 I do not believe that the quarry has been in "continual" use. There has been occasional activity over the years ,certainly nothing that could be described as as being in "continual" use.

Yours Sincerely Jane Lishman

C.C. To Chairman of the council Mrs Amanda Martin